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Queensland Braille Writing Association, Report to the Australian Braille Authority AGM – May 2014
Tutoring and Braille Production have seen moves to alternative locations within Braille House and all the upheaval that entails, together with production procedure meetings and training sessions for those whose work has, of necessity, altered. We have achieved the phasing out of hard cover binding in favour of binding all volumes in plastic covers using plastic combs (soft cover binding). Our Perkins transcribers under the guidance of long-time volunteer Margaret Hinkler have changed course to using the same size paper as our computer transcribers so that all volumes of braille are now of a uniform size for soft cover binding. 

Volunteers who have worked with the old binding process have been encouraged to retrain to the new methods. Perfecting the new methods is an ongoing process. The comb binding section has been moved upstairs into the Madeleine Bird Wing where volunteers now have a much larger area as well as being closer to the embossing room. This has resulted in a seamless progression of Braille volumes from embossing, to the volume finishing, to the library where they are barcoded, catalogued and prepared for shelving.

Our braille magazine, In Touch, has come back into production this year, too, and its small but dedicated committee is producing regular editions.

Trans Tasman – Two successful participants from Braille House: Anne Tann who tutors in Braille at Nundah and Michael Power. 
Tutoring – Braille for Print Users is “going gangbusters” – showing how great is the need, especially among Teachers and Teacher Aides, for skills in braille.
Braille Trivia Night in September – saw a Perkins machine on each table and participant answers handed in in braille – some light-dependents-only tables were permitted to hand theirs in in print! This was our first fundraising event for many years and was a great success – giving us confidence to keep it up.
Library – 2013 was another busy year in the Braille Library with a continuous turnaround of loans and returns. The library supplied 417 titles (2777 volumes) over 263 recorded loans to our appreciative borrowers. Another 30 newly brailled titles (190 volumes) were added to our shelves.

We are now able to access books from the Queensland State Library rural service for an unspecified loan period, which has significantly broadened our potential choices of books to be brailled. 
Electronic cataloguing of books using the Bookmark system continues and we are always looking for computer literate volunteers with an eye for detail who may be interested in joining us in this task. 
An exciting new development for the library that started before Christmas is the establishment of a Children’s library in “the sun room” area of the main house with easy access for children coming to ABA Braille Club to browse our children’s titles.

Sue Wagner

Queensland Braille Writing Association
Vision Australia Report to ABA, May 2014 

The Vision Australia library has been busy uploading its archived braille to the new online service. 6,000 titles are now available for download as electronic braille files through i-access ® online at 
http://i-accessonline.visionaustralia.org/.
Vision Australia was a contributing member of the Transforming Braille Project, which aimed to identifying and supporting a breakthrough technology to radically reduce the cost of refreshable braille displays. The project succeeded in identifying the most promising new technologies and is about to move on to a new phase of direct financial support to bring a low-cost braille display to market. 

Goodfeel software has been implemented as a tool for music braille production. 

The Feelix Library for young children has introduced "story mornings" every two months, when families meet on a Saturday morning to hear stories and interact with tactile materials related to the story. Last year we had a “Lazy Daisy Busy Lizzie” morning, a “ Mrs Honey’s hat” day and a Beach themed story morning including a large fresh caught snapper and some very prickly prawns. For our Book Week Event we celebrated the story “The Elephant and the Bad Baby”. The children were able to climb onto an elephant made from a book trolley and go rumpeta rumpeta rumpeta down our bumpy road, made from Tactiles! Patron Sigrid Thornton came to read the favourite story. Story morning took on a Christmas theme in December with the story "Is that you, Father Christmas?" and special guest Rachel Leahcar, who sang lots of Christmas songs with the families. Father Christmas himself even made an appearance. 

Leona Holloway 
Formats Development Officer

Vision Australia 

VISION RESOURCE CENTRE, DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION, NORTHERN TERRITORY, REPORT FOR ABA 2014 

For the past year 2 Resource Production Officers have been producing braille resources for early childhood students and secondary students throughout Darwin and the Northern Territory. Currently we have no students using braille in the primary years.

This has included producing the many early childhood Reading Scheme readers required by students at all different reading levels. Also, books were chosen from the Library to be produced and to be read in the Library setting and also to be taken home to read with their family. We have also been embossing the Ozzie Dots readers for Education Advisors to use when teaching braille to students. Currently although we have students in high school, both of them are doing a modified curriculum and Elaine is really missing doing high school maths, science etc.

Sight words, Magic 100 Words, alphabet cards and word lists were also produced. These were laminated, cut into card size and then braille label was used to braille on them. 
We also produced a 2014 calendar for our students. These calendars also incorporated pictures from the Picture Braille program for each month.

Tactile books were made for our Library and also for our students in the Special Schools.

Two Education Advisors have been supporting students all over the NT from Alice Springs to Darwin and 2 islands off the north coast. We both enjoy the challenge of supporting students in a wide variety of locations with very different needs.

Inge Carter

Senior Education Advisor Vision Student Support

Department of Education 

Northern Territory 

Statewide Vision Resource Centre Victoria, Report to ABA 2014 
The Department of Education and Early Childhood Development’s Statewide Vision Resource Centre has continued to provide braille and tactile resources (along with etext and large print) for primary and secondary students with vision impairments in Victoria.

We continue to watch with interest as the UK, Canada and USA join the slowly growing list of countries which have adopted UEB as their braille code; and we are continuing to field questions from the international community as the transition to UEB takes place.

Ozzie Dots, the SVRC program to support the teaching of contracted braille (UEB) and tactual graphicacy to beginning braille readers was launched internationally at the SPEVI Conference in New Zealand in 2013. Ozzie Dots has been purchased by organisations in Australia, New Zealand, Fiji, Canada – and there is some interest from USA! For further information about Ozzie Dots see the SVRC website: www.svrc.vic.edu.au/CUozzie.shtml
The Statewide Vision Resource Centre was the fortunate recipient of “More Support for Students with Disabilities” National Partnership funding which provided equipment to students in Department of Education and Early Childhood Development schools during 2012 and 2013. Brailling students have been loaned braille note-takers, refreshable braille displays, tactile drawing kits, braille translation software, braille embossers, laptops, scanners and scanning software which has improved their access to information within their learning environment. Training in the use of this equipment has also been provided through this funding, along with the development (or sourcing) of training videos, cheat sheets etc – some of these can be found on the SVRC website: www.svrc.vic.edu.au/Anational_partnership.shtml.

While the number of students accessing braille and/or tactile materials from the SVRC is around 60, the staff of the SVRC is also proud to be supporting the small but growing community of Victorian adults who can read and write braille, through our correspondence course in braille. We are also very excited that RIDBC will be offering an online braille course soon!

The Dot Power program for brailling students from kinder to year 3 continues to be a termly highlight with plenty of discovery, music, activity and, of course, braille under the fingers! This term, we’ll be exploring movement and body in space, and incorporating some of Bob Marek’s magnetic Flexi-Man into body awareness and art activities.

Meanwhile, over 200 teachers, aides, para-professionals, principals and parents have attended professional development activities offered by the SVRC so far this year! And it’s only early March!

Deb Lewis

Manager, Statewide Vision Resource Centre 

March 2014

The Braille Authority of New Zealand, Aotearoa Trust (BANZAT)

Annual Report year ending 30 June 2014

Introduction 

BANZAT's purpose is to set standards and to make rulings on braille code usage within New Zealand, maintain awareness and consistency with current international developments in all braille codes, accredit practitioners involved in braille production, promote braille as the prime literacy medium for blind people and promote best practice in teaching, acquisition and distribution of braille.

With BANZAT moving to the close of another year of operation it is pleasing to note how far and how much work we as a Trust have progressed. Listed below are the Policies developed and finalized: 

Policy 1: Observer Attendance at Trust Meetings

Policy 2: Voting by email

Policy 3: Voting at meetings of Australian Braille Authority by BANZAT delegate

Policy 4: Funding of projects by BANZAT

Policy 5: Hall of honour

Policy 6: Trustee appointment process

Retiring trustee Raeleen Smith was a member of the Braille Literacy Panel and The Braille Authority of New Zealand for many years prior to the merger of these two groups in to what we now know as BANZAT. She willingly shared her knowledge and teaching experience about braille and represented New Zealand internationally on braille related committees. BANZAT held an election for her replacement earlier this year and we were pleased to welcome Paul Brown, lifelong braille reader and advocate for braille. 

With the finalizing of Policy 5 Hall of Honour, at BANZAT’S 2013 AGM three names were put forward to go in to the Hall. They were Stephanie Conn (braille transcriber with mathematics and teaching background), Dorothy Silvester (long serving volunteer braille transcriber also with a mathematics teaching background) and Terry Small (lifelong braille user and braille advocate). More information can be found on the BANZAT website. This is an exciting initiative and one which will record some of New Zealand’s braille history. 
Standards and accreditation

The Unified English Braille Manual New Zealand Edition August 2013 is updated to reflect feedback and comments received from people who have recently worked through the manual. 

The BANZAT website is now well established, with links to braille manuals and information about BANZAT activities.

The Hitchhiker’s Guide to UEB was developed in 2007 as a quick memory jogger to support teachers, learners and families through the first phase of transition to UEB in New Zealand. Working collaboratively with BLENNZ (Blind and Low Vision Education Network NZ) and RNZFB (Royal New Zealand Foundation of the Blind), (now known as the Blind Foundation) staff, this valuable resource has undergone an update and is available in print and braille. 

For the 2013 year the Trans-Tasman Braille Proficiency examination was sat by 19 candidates. 12 passed, 10 failed, 2 passed with high distinction, 1 passed with distinction, 3 passed with credit, 6 passed. The Highest score was 100 percent and the lowest score was less than 35 percent. 

As this examination jointly run by Australia and New Zealand has been managed for six years, a meeting has just been held to review an make any changes recommended by our two countries. 
International Links

New Zealand is represented on the International Council on English Braille (ICEB) committees as listed below: 

Executive Committee: Mary Schnackenberg and Maria Stevens 

Public Relations Committee: Maria Stevens 

UEB Code Maintenance Committee: Maria Stevens 

UEB Training and Implementation Materials Committee: Marion Satherley 

Braille Technology Committee: Mary Schnackenberg 

Music Braille Committee: Moya Michalakis 

Certification Committee: Maria Stevens 

Signage Committee: Lisette Wesseling 

There are also experienced braille users on these lists with observer status and much of the work of ICEB is done via email. 
ICEB have been pleased to welcome Ireland whose Braille authority has adopted UEB.

The Transforming Braille project continues to strive towards the creation of a low cost electronic braille display. Operational leadership is in the hands of Perkins International.

BANZAT is looking forward to hosting the ICEB executive meeting in Auckland next week on 22-24 May and attendees will also have the opportunity to attend the BANZAT meeting on Sunday 25 May.

When our transcribers are asked to produce something in an unfamiliar language braille code, they look up a book called World Braille Usage. New Zealand has an historic affiliation with this crucial reference book as the first edition was edited by Sir Clutha MacKenzie who was the chief executive of the Foundation of the Blind in the 1930s. The third edition of “World Braille Usage” was launched in the United States on Wednesday 19 June 2013.

Braille Activities

The new BLENNZ Learning Library has recently been launched. This new online public space has been developed over the last five years. The site contains learning stories from BLENNZ teachers in which they share their professional practice. 
The number of companies asking RNZFB for advice on how to include braille on their business cards or other promotional material is also on the increase. 

Four staff from AFP attended the SPEVI (South Pacific Educators in Vision Impairment) conference in January and gained much from both the presentations and the opportunity to network with BLENNZ staff. Our collage producer showcased the work done by her and her volunteers with collage books and twin vision books. 

The Letters from Santa again received funding from New Zealand Post, who agreed to fund up to 50 braille letters and the entire cost of the print letters. This once again demonstrated their commitment to braille/large print. 

In May 2013 Paula Green, children's poet, visited BLENNZ and ran a workshop for the BLENNZ immersion course participants. Paula worked with 10 students, showing them the building blocks of poetry. The audio content was recorded and made available to other students as a podcast. Paula has judged the content of poems, and BANZAT trustees have checked the braille for accuracy. 

BANZAT has been wrestling with the best way to promote quality braille production in New Zealand. The Blind Foundation's own producers are excellent and give BANZAT considerable support in promoting quality braille standards. However there is a growing amount of braille produced in New Zealand by people who do not comply with BANZAT's agreed standards. BANZAT are working on a booklet "The Essentials of Braille Formatting" which explains how to use the Duxbury Braille Translator program to produce properly formatted braille. It includes the rules for transcribing Maori. BANZAT are now considering how best to accredit these New Zealand producers and to advertise their accreditation on the BANZAT website.

Conclusion

I wish to acknowledge with appreciation the dedication and hard work of the members of BANZAT. As our braille users move through their educational journey with a wide range of devices to access braille it is pleasing to note that our work will benefit braille users now and in to the future. 
Maria Stevens 

Chairperson
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